MLA SARAH GUILLEMARD

FORT RICHMOND NEWSLETTER

U of M Women's Hockey Banner Raising Ceremony

In the spring, the University of Manitoba Bisons women's hockey team took home the program's first ever U SPORTS national title. I was honoured to be invited to participate in the banner raising ceremony and ceremonial puck drop.



With Cathy Cox (MLA for River East), Dr. David Barnard (President- University of Manitoba), Brian Bowman (Mayor of Winnipeg) and Jakob Sanderson (UMSU President)

Dear Neighbours,

Two and a half years ago I was elected to represent the Fort Richmond constituency as a member of the Legislative Assembly of Manitoba. There have been many opportunities to learn from each of you as we met to discuss the issues that matter most to our corner of the province.

One of the suggestions that came forward as I met people at the doors this summer was to provide an update about some local events in the form of a newsletter. For the most part, my daily activities are documented on social media sites such as Facebook and Twitter, but what I heard at the doors is that many of you would prefer to have a printed copy to read.

This is the first newsletter to go out from my office and another will follow next Spring! I hope you enjoy this snapshot into some of the wonderful organizations and their initiatives happening right now in your own backyard.

I am thankful for the unique privilege to represent such a caring and supportive community, and I will continue to meet your expectations of a respectful and responsive voice in government.

Have a wonderful day,

Sarah Guillemard

Fort Richmond Newsletter 1

Community BBQ

There was an excellent turnout at the first community BBQ hosted by Trinity United and Good Shepherd churches. I had a great time chatting with neighbours and sharing memories about the community from over the years.



Grandparent's Day Luau

The Grandparents Day Luau took place on September the 9th in Riverwood Square. I had lots of fun dancing with my new friend Kay and her daughter Cheryl!





Supplies 4 Success

Students at Fort Richmond Collegiate formed a group called "Supplies 4 Success". These students have been collecting new and used school supplies for students in need. Ten backpacks were provided full of school supplies.. Keep up the great work!



Victoria Hospital Foundation Garden Party

I had the honour of attending the Victoria Hospital Foundation's 3rd annual garden party in support of mental health. It was a wonderful night with great design, food and conversation, all for a great cause.



With Charlene Rocke (Executive Director), Myrna Driedger (MLA for Charleswood) and Cameron Friesen (MLA for Morden-Winkler).



With Janice Lukes, city councillor.

3

Tim Horton's Smile Cookie Campaign

Get a smile, give a smile with the annual Tim Horton's Smile Cookie Campaign. This year I was happy to personally purchase 2 dozen cookies from my local Tim Horton's.



Donor Clinic

I attended the Fort Richmond Community Blood Donor Clinic on August 31st. Giving blood on a regular basis is so important. It was so great to see so many people come out to give life!





Boys and Girls Clubs of Winnipeg 100 Mile Dinner

Another fantastic evening at the 8th annual 100 Mile dinner in support of the Boys and Girls Clubs of Winnipeg. Great food, conversation and a fun night for all. Thank you to the Boys and Girls Clubs for everything you do for our youth!





University of Manitoba Homecoming Brunch

I had a wonderful time at the University of Manitoba's homecoming brunch honouring Monty and Marilyn Hall. It was a well organized event and a great way to spend a Sunday morning!



Fort Richmond Newsletter

Women In Leadership

I was given the wonderful opportunity to join my colleagues Bob Lagassé (MLA for Dawson Trail) and Eileen Clarke (MLA for Agassiz) at the University of Manitoba for a discussion about the role of women in politics. It was a fun evening full of great conversation.





Follow me on Social Media



@SGuillemardMLA





Upcoming events in Fort Richmond

Public Skating: Every Saturday 10:30-11:45am @ Richmond Kings Community Centre

Free Swim: Every Monday and Friday 8:30-9:25am @ Margaret Grant Pool

Youth Swim: Every Friday 7:30-9:00pm @ Margaret Grant Pool

Coffee PALs - Pembina Active Living (55+): November 2 & December 7 1:00-3:00pm @ Access Fort Garry

Come to see the FRC Band and Choir Perform: December 1st 1:00-3:00pm @ The Manitoba Legislative Building

Canadian Blood Services Mobile Clinic: December 21st, Richmond Kings Community Centre, 4:00-7:00pm

Contact Information:

Constituency Office: 27 - 2855 Pembina Highway

Phone Number: (204) 221-8881

E-mail: contact@sarahguillemard.com

www.sarahguillemard.com

